
Friday 28th June 2024 

 
Headteacher’s Weekly Review 

It is hard to believe that we only have three weeks of this academic year left.  There is so much to get to 

before the summer holidays but I’m sure we will find a way!  
 

On Monday we were invited to attend the Flag Raising Ceremony taking place at Sandhurst Communi-

ty Centre, at Sandhurst Memorial Park.  We are proud of the towns links to the British Army and were 

pleased to be invited to  attend.  Our students were a credit to the school.  Please see the photos fur-

ther in the newsletter. 
 

Having completed the Year 11 exams we are now coming to the end of the Year 10 mock exams.  Year 

10 have been fantastic and they should feel really proud of their efforts.  Now comes the turn of Year 9. 

This is a really good opportunity to start their GCSEs positively and confidently.  Good luck to everyone! 
 

The first phase of our building works for our Specialist Resource Provision has started.  The team seems to 

be making rapid progress and walls are already starting to appear.  This is a really exciting time for the 

school as I am hoping this project represents the start of the much needed investment our school site 

and buildings need.   
 

Congratulations to Ben, our school chef who has won the Culinara Chef of the Year Award 2024. As 

someone that has spent many, many years sampling school food, I can confidently say that the quality 

of his work is fantastic and that this accolade is much deserved.  His winning dish will be added to the 

school menu so the children will get the opportunity to try it too.  
 

And finally, I just wanted to plug our final make a difference day which will take place on Saturday 13th 

July between 9.00am - 12.30pm.  We will be focusing on the Maths department so all volunteers are 

very welcome.  If you are able to help, whether for an hour or the full morning please let Claire Read 

know by emailing cread@sandhurstschool.org.uk  

Have a lovely weekend. 
 

Mr G Croxon 

Headteacher 

mailto:cread@sandhurstschool.org.uk


Headteacher’s Award 
Friday 28th June 2024 

The winner of this week’s Headteacher’s Award are: 

Lily Bruce - 7B2 

Millie Alton  7B1 Freya Locke  9Y2 

Xavier Beckley  9G2 Jorge Meneses  9R1 

Donavan Bent  10Y2 Tilly Mills  8B1 

Dominic Bevan  7B1 Caelan Pearce  10R2 

Ashleigh Broad  7Y1 Cesare Pezza  8G2 

Lily Bruce  7B2 Isaac Plant  9G2 

Lucas Burge  10B2 Thomas Routh  10R1 

Jessica Grumbt  7Y1 Lucas Russell  10B2 

Sudharsan Gurung  9G1 Reuben Sarkari  7B2 

Jacob Hill  7B2 Layla Shaddock  7B1 

Elaijuh Hilomen  10Y2 Kai Sharman  7Y1 

Alfie Horton  9Y2 Maja Skarzynska  8G2 

Oliver Hulse  7R1 Zak Temperley  10G2 

Summer Inions  7G2 Eliza Thornton  7G2 

Simran Jandu  7R2 Holly Weston  9G1 

Ellie Johnson  7R2 Laura Zegocinska  9Y2 



Monday 1st July Year 7 Visit to Harry Potter World 

Tuesday 2nd July Year 7 Visit to Harry Potter World 

Wednesday 3rd July Year 6 Transition Day 1 

Thursday 4th July Year 6 Transition Day 2 

Thursday 11th July Summer Showcase 

Friday 12th July 
Sports Day 

(School finishes at 1:00pm) 

Saturday 13th July 
Make a Difference Day 

(9:00am to 12:30pm) 

Friday 19th July 
End of Term 

(School finishes early - to be confirmed) 

Please ensure your child brings a water bottle to 

school, especially with the warmer weather. 

There are water fountains in the courtyard and 

canteen.  

Please refill the bottles during break and 

lunchtime not during lessons. 



On Monday, a group of students from Years 7-10 were selected to attend the annual Raising of the Flag 

ceremony at Sandhurst Memorial Ground, invited by Sandhurst Town Council.  

This occasion recognises and celebrates the service that military provided for us during Armed Forces 

week. They also enjoyed delicious refreshments afterwards which were welcomed!  

Mr R Houston 



Congratulations to Aliana (8Y2) and Ellie (7R2) who have both accrued over 400 house points and were 

able to claim £10 Amazon vouchers from the Awards Store, presented here by Mr Croxon, Headteach-

er.  

Congratulations to Lily (7B) who has earned sufficient house points to be awarded her gold achieve-

ment badge today - that's a total of 550 house points:  150 for bronze and 200 each for silver and gold.  

Mrs Richardson presented her with her badge. 





Focus on Year 10: 

 

We have now said goodbye to our lovely Year 11 cohort.  We know that the vast majority gave their 

absolute best in their exams and we look forward to seeing their results in August. 
 

Our Year 10s have just finished their English exams - they wrote both a Language and a Literature paper 

- and it is evident that many of them worked hard to prepare for this.  It is vital that Year 10 students 

continue to revise from this point forward as they need to retain the knowledge they have until they 

write their GCSE examinations. 
 

They should have a solid knowledge of the following: 

• Language and structural techniques 

• Ability to quote correctly 

• Ability to write an extended piece of descriptive writing using the correct structure as taught in 

class 

• Ability to craft analytical paragraphs including context and effect on the reader 

• Quotes from each of the following texts: Macbeth, The Strange Case of Dr Jekyll and Mr Hyde, 

Lord of the Flies 
 

It is suggested that students reread their texts (starting over the holidays) as this will definitely ensure a 

more secure understanding of the plots/themes and characters and keep their knowledge at the fore-

front of their minds. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Some good revision websites include: 
 
          https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/subjects/zr9d7ty   (Language) 
          https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/subjects/zckw2hv  (Literature) 
          https://www.youtube.com/c/MrEverythingEnglish  ( Language and Literature) 
 
Please do encourage your child to make good use of these resources - the effort is never wasted! 

 

Mrs F Patrick 

English Teacher 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/subjects/zr9d7ty
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/subjects/zckw2hv
https://www.youtube.com/c/MrEverythingEnglish


Our English Stars this week for their amazing hard work are:  

Mr Houston - Oleh Dorozh (Year 8) 

Mrs Feiteira - Jacob Hill (Year 7) 

Mrs Byron - Laela Shaddock (Year 7) 

Mr Robertson - Lola Keen (Year 9) 

Mr Riley - Finley Gillett (Year 7) 

Miss Maree - Reuben Sarkari (Year 7) 

Mrs Angdembe - Kaden Lay Murphy (Year 8) 

Mrs Cook - Molly McDade (Year 10) 

Mrs Patrick - Madison Guest (Year 9) 



Year 9 Rounders 

On Tuesday Sandhurst went to Ranelagh to compete in their final rounders tournament of the year.  De-

spite the extremely hot weather the girls were eager and excited to get started.  

 

We started off strong against Brakenhale with some excellent strikes from Freya and Yasmin giving us 

valuable rounders.  Some faultless bowling from Lola and excellent catches from Ivy led Sandhurst to 

victory in their first game of the tournament.  

 

Onto the second game against Ranelagh. Sandhurst continued their excellent batting with Grace and 

Laura gaining us multiple rounders.  Some accurate throws from Holly at backstop straight to Emily on 

2nd prevented Ranelagh from scoring many rounders and Sandhurst continued their winning streak.  

 

In our last game against EP Sandhurst knew they needed to win the game to win the tournament.  The 

Year 9s worked extremely well together displaying amazing teamwork and communication skills.  

 

Overall Sandhurst won the tournament and were undefeated throughout!  This is an amaz-

ing achievement for everyone involved and a well deserved win! Well done!  

 

The team: Ivy, Freya, Yasmin, Laura, Lola, Grace, Holly and Emily. 

 

Final Results: 

  1st - Sandhurst 

  2nd - Brakenhale 

  3rd - Ranelagh 

  4th - Easthampstead Park 

 

Miss C Heighes 

PE Teacher 



Year 7 Athletics 

On an extremely hot Wednesday afternoon Year 7s took part in Bracknell Forest athletics competition at 

Edgbarrow School. Despite the heat Year 7s were fantastic and represented the school superbly.  

They competed against 6 other schools from Bracknell Forest in 9 events both track and field. Below are 

some notable achievements from the event;  

    Tobias came 2nd in his 600m race.  

    Fletcher came 2nd in his 600m race and 2nd in long jump.  

    George won the shot put, 3rd in discus and 3rd in his 150m race.  

    Max won the discus and came 3rd in shot  

    Jacob came 2nd in Javelin.  

    Millie won the Javelin.  

    Lydia and Serena both came 3rd in their 75m races  

    Eva came 3rd in discus, javelin and her 300m race.  

Everyone gave 100% and contributed to the points of the team. Well done to everyone involved, 

you were amazing and should be proud of the effort and commitment you displayed.  

The team: Jess H, Eva, Lydia, Serena, Jess LP, Louisa, Ellanna, Millie, Josh, Tobias, Jacob LP, Fletcher, 

George, Max, Jacob H and Freddy.  

 

Miss C Heighes 

PE Teacher 



Cooking and Nutrition 

Class 7B - Original Muffin Competition 

Class 7B took part in the muffin competition this 

week. 

Winners were: 

1st - Ashleigh 

2nd - Della 

3rd - Jacob 

Mrs C Jackson-Jones 



Cooking and Nutrition 

Class 8B - MasterChef 

Class 8B took part in the school MasterChef 

competition this week. 

Winners were: 

1st - Samson 

2nd - Oliver 

3rd - Harsh 

Mrs C Jackson-Jones 



Cooking and Nutrition 

Class 9B - MasterChef 

Class 9B took part in the school MasterChef 

competition this week. 

Winners were: 

1st - Freddie 

2nd - Diogo 

3rd - Grace 

Mrs C Jackson-Jones 



Monday to Thursday 

3:00 - 4:00pm in PC4 

For the majority of the PE clubs students can just turn up and participate.  They should arrive at the PE changing rooms 

with their kit and they will be signed in by one of the PE staff.  They do not need to register in advance.   





Could you help us with our careers activities? 
 

We are looking for any parents/carers (or siblings, aunties, uncles or grandparents!) who can 

help us with our careers provision through the upcoming academic year. 

 

We arrange a number of activities for the students, from careers talks to interview skills day and 

we are always keen to include our students' families in what we do. 

 

If you are interested in signing up to help us through the year then please complete the follow-

ing form. 

 

Careers volunteer sign up 

If you have any questions you can contact me on choekstra@sandhurstschool.org.uk 

Many thanks 

Mrs C Hoekstra 

 

https://forms.gle/qCMeeoBVnVB3uhtf7
mailto:choekstra@sandhurstschool.org.uk




Here at Prospect, we don’t just sell and let homes in the local area; we are local people ourselves and love being a part of 
the local community. That is why we set up the Prospect Foundation to give back to the amazing community that has given 
us so much over the years.  

In the spirit of giving back to our community, we are also reintroducing our school donations this year. When you sell with 
Prospect, we will donate £250 of your selling fee to a local school of your choice.  









Hosted by The Autism Group: 

What to do when worries take over. Looking 

at what causes anxiety & some tried & tested 

strategies to tackle it. 

AUTISM SUPPORT 

For parents & carers of 

primary & secondary 

school aged children. 

Online: 

Tuesday 9th July 2024. 

 

10am - 12pm 

Managing Anxiety - https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/managing-anxiety-tickets-837376855717?aff=oddtdtcreator  

Hosted by The Autism Group: 

Understanding & responding to the challeng-

es & changes for parenting & caring for autis-

tic teenagers. 

AUTISM SUPPORT 

For parents & carers of 

secondary school aged 

children - Age 11 plus. 

Online: 

Tuesday 16th July 2024. 

 

10am - 12pm 

Adolescence  - https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/adolescence-tickets-887544949837?aff=oddtdtcreator  

Hosted by Parenting Special children: 

Session 1: Introduction to Autism, what is 

Autism, Myths and facts & Assessment over-

view. 

Session 2: Autism and Behaviour, becoming 

a detective, Sensory differences, Anxiety, 

Sleep. 

Session 3: Autism and Building a Support 

Toolkit, Communication, Visuals and rou-

tines, Identifying and supporting emotions, 

De-escalation and low arousal. 

AUTISM SUPPORT 

For parents & carers of 

children up to the age of 

18. 

Online: 

Wednesday 3rd, 10th 

and 17th July. 

 

7pm - 9pm 

Autism Course - A 3-week course - https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/autism-course-under-and-over-

5s-berkshire-east-registration-923703049687?aff=oddtdtcreator  

Hosted by Parenting Special Children: 

The workshop will cover: Children’s sleep cy-

cles and sleep needs, The reasons behind 

night settling and night waking, Strategies to 

feel less stressed when sleep training, new 

parenting strategies for settling your child to 

sleep, and staying asleep. 

AUTISM, ADHD & DU-

AL DIAGNOSIS SUP-

PORT 

For Parents & carers of 

pre school, primary & 

secondary school aged 

children. 

Online: 

Monday 1st July 2024. 

 

7pm - 9pm 

Sleep - Autism & ADHD  -https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/sleep-autism-and-adhd-berkshire-east-registration
-918780064907?aff=oddtdtcreator  

Hosted by The Autism Group: 

A look at the behaviours & challenges that 

may be experienced by autistic girls. 

AUTISM SUPPORT 

For parents & carers of 

primary & secondary 

school aged children 

Online: 

Wednesday 3rd July 

2024. 

 

10am - 12pm 

Girls & Autism  - https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/girls-and-autism-tickets-837376544787?aff=oddtdtcreator  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/managing-anxiety-tickets-837376855717?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/adolescence-tickets-887544949837?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/autism-course-under-and-over-5s-berkshire-east-registration-923703049687?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/autism-course-under-and-over-5s-berkshire-east-registration-923703049687?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/sleep-autism-and-adhd-berkshire-east-registration-918780064907?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/sleep-autism-and-adhd-berkshire-east-registration-918780064907?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/girls-and-autism-tickets-837376544787?aff=oddtdtcreator


























Charity Football Match in aid of The Royal Marsden Cancer Charity 

Courtney Hector who used to attend Sandhurst, sadly passed in December 2022 from a terminal brain tumour at the age of 
19 .  

A foundation in her name - Courtney’s Team Marsden Foundation has been set up and it is an umbrella of The Royal 
Marsden Cancer Charity where she was treated 

We are holding a football match and fun day on Sunday 21st July at Ascot United Football Club, please see the flyer below 
to book tickets. 














